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Dear Ms. Minner: 

This letter responds to your request for advice regarding the conflict of interest provisions of 
the Political Reform Act (the "Act"). 1 Please note that we are only providing advice under the 
conflict of interest provisions of the Act and not under other general conflict of interest prohibitions 
such as common law conflict of interest or Section 1090. Also note that we are not a finder of fact 
when rendering advice (In re Oglesby (1975) 1 FPPC Ops. 71), and any advice we provide assumes 
your facts are complete and accurate. If this is not the case or if the facts underlying these decisions 
should change, you should contact us for additional advice. 

QUESTION 

Does the Act prohibit City of Cupertino Vice Mayor Chao from taking part in governmental 
decisions concerning either of the two proposed mixed-use development projects located 939 feet 
away from her residence? 

CONCLUSION 

No. Although Vice Mayor Chao has a conflict of interest in governmental decisions 
concerning both proposed projects located 939 feet away from her residence because it appears the 
decisions will have a foreseeable and material effect on her real property interest, the public 
generally exception applies to allow her to take part in the decisions.2

1 The Political Reform Act is contained in Government Code Sections 81000 through 91014. All statutory 
references are to the Government Code, unless otherwise indicated. The regulations of the Fair Political Practices 
Commission are contained in Sections 18110 through 18997 of Title 2 ofthe California Code of Regulations. All

regulatory references are to Title 2, Division 6 of the California Code of Regulations, unless otherwise indicated. 

2 For convenience, we consolidated your Questions 1 through 5 as they all pertain to decisions concerning both 
proposed projects. With respect to Question 6 concerning the possibility that the City Council may be asked to consider 
a potential alternative Specific Plan proposal with similar or less impacts than the current Specific Plan proposal, we are 
unable to provide advice concerning this hypothetical situation. Should a different proposal be submitted for the City 
Council's consideration, you should request further advice at that time. 


















